St. Louis Terminal

Immediately aiter the destruction by fire
of the interlocking at Tower No. 1, St
Louis Terminal, on July 22, as explained
on page 441 of the August issue, a decision
was made to rebuild this interlocking in
kind, incorporating such improvements as
have been introduced in the electro-penu-
matic interlocking system subsequent to the
installation of the original plant in 1903.
The engineering and production forces of
the Union Switch & Signal Co. were con-
sequently called upon by the Terminal Com-
pany to effect the very earliest possible re-
placement of the interlocking machine and
associated apparatus.

This involves a new J303-lever frame
Model-14  electro-pneumatic  interlocking
machine ; an illuminated track model which
will extend practically the entire length of
the machine; a relay rack consisting of 23
sections, which will be completely wired at
the factory and equipped with plug-in
relays,  The power distribution switch-
board, on which will be mounted rectifiers
for charging the interlocking battery, and
for the control of all power circuits, will be
completely assembled at factory. The main
terminal boards, to which all wires from
the outside will be brought and terminated,.
will also be completely assembled at factory.
The track relays for the 285 track circuits
involved will be of the PN-50 plug-in type
and mounted on the tower relay rack.

The Union Company’s engincers are co-
operating with the architects of the new
building to the end that the new fireproof
tower will be provided with the most
suitable facilities in the way of wire chases
and entrances to the tower as well as ducts
leading from the relay room to the inter-
locking machine and track model. All wire
used inside of the tower will be provided
with a non-inflammable insulation. A cat-
walk construction will be provided so as to
give ready access to the wiring underneath
the interlocking machine. New steel ter-
minal cases will be installed just outside of
the tower and at points as required to ter-
minate all cables which previously ran
directly into the old building—the tower
ends of all of these cables having been
destroyed at time of the first. The new
terminal cases are a sufficient distance from
the new tower to permit of cutting away
the injured cable ends and terminating the
cables of the previous installation. New
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non-inflammable insulated wire will be run
from these outside cable terminal cases to
the main terminal board in the tower. The
field installation work is being taken care of
by the regular construction forces of the
Terminal Company.



